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DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

Veterans' Employment and Training Service

41 CFR Part 61-250

RIN 1293-AA16

 
Annual Report From Federal Contractors

AGENCY: Veterans' Employment and Training Service (VETS), Labor.

ACTION: Final Rule.

-----------------------------------------------------------------------

SUMMARY: This final rule revises the regulations in 41 CFR Part 61-250 
implementing the requirement under the Vietnam Era Veterans' 
Readjustment Assistance Act of 1974, as amended, (``VEVRAA'') that 
Government contractors track and annually report the number of 
employees in their workforces who are veterans covered under the law. 
Today's final rule revises the regulations in 41 CFR Part 61-250 to 
incorporate the amendment to VEVRAA made by the Veterans' Benefit and 
Health Care Improvement Act of 2000 (``VBHCIA''). The VBHCIA amendment 
extended the protections of VEVRAA to a category of veterans called 
``recently separated veterans.'' In addition, the final rule published 
today clarifies that the regulations in 41 CFR Part 61-250 implement 
the reporting requirements under VEVRAA prior to their amendment in 
2002 by the Jobs for Veterans Act (``JVA''), and apply to Government 
contracts entered into before December 1, 2003. The final rule also 
makes clear that the regulations in 41 CFR Part 61-300 implementing the 
JVA amendments to VEVRAA's reporting requirements, apply if a contract 
entered into before December 1, 2003, is modified on or after that date 
and the contract as modified is for $100,000 or more.

DATES: These regulations are effective December 5, 2008.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Robert Wilson, Chief, Compliance and 
Investigations Division, Veterans' Employment and Training Service, 
U.S. Department of Labor, 200 Constitution Avenue, NW., Room S-1312, 
Washington, DC 20210, Wilson.Robert2@dol.gov, (202) 693-4719 (this is 
not a toll-free number).
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